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From The East,   

  The first couple of months of the new Lodge year have past, and a busy one it 
was. First, and foremost, we had our Lodge Inspection in the MM Degree, which 
we passed! Personally, I felt the entire team of Officers and FC Team did an excel-
lent job. We also participated in a joint visit with Harding -Concordia Lodge to a 
Prince Hall Lodge, Ecclesiastics #120, where they conferred the EA Degree on 9 
candidates.  Many of us have never attended a Prince Hall Lodge and the night 
was very enlightening for everyone. Thanks to WB David James for the transporta-
tion for the evening. We had our Annual Awards Night, where MWB Eric Schau 
attended and assisted in presenting both a 25 Year Award to Bro. Edward R. 
Bolen and a 65 Year Award to WB Neal W. Beck. We conferred the EA Degree on 2 
new candidates, and in just a few short weeks conferred the EA Degree on yet an-
other 2 candidates, with 2 more new candidates coming along soon. Include De-
gree work practice on our Stated nights and we had quite a demanding schedule 
to keep up with.  

I want to thank those Brethren who came out for our Inspection; we had good at-
tendance, including Bro. Robin Burton who volunteered to be our candidate for 
the evening.  Also, Bro. Robin Burton and Bro. Kevin Ennis II stepped in and took 
the positions of Stewards for our first dual EA Degree, a fine example of Brethren 
helping their Lodge.  

Moving forward, on Tuesday, April 3 rd,  we will have a talk on the Ohio Masonic 
Home, Ladies, Widows, Widowers and Brethren, come out and hear about the new 
and practical services the Home provides.  Then on Saturday, April 7 th at 5 pm we 
will have our Ladies and Widows Dinner at Baldwin -Wallace College, contact 
James Haber or myself for reservations, Widows are complementary guests of 
Theodore Breck Lodge.  

As I mentioned, we have conferred four EA Degrees on new candidates and have 
two more coming soon, that means there will be considerably more Degree work 
in the near future, the dates of which I cannot predict at this time. Check our web-
site, watch for emails and listen to the robo calls on Sunday nights at 8:15 pm to 
learn when the Degrees will take place.  

With these future Degrees, try and make it out to Lodge on those scheduled 
nights.  It was nice to see so many Brethren at Inspection for the MM Degree, but 
the other two Degrees are just as important to the candidates as the MM Degree.  
It would be nice to see more than just the officers and a few other Brethren at 
these Degrees.  Show these new candidates that we have an active and well at-
tended Lodge.  

After all, this is what Masonry is all about, Brethren supporting other Brethren.                        

Fraternally,                                                                                   
Chris C. Harding, WM  
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